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RE: Undocketed; Peoples Gas System, Inc. (formerly Peoples Gas System, a division 
of Tampa Electric Company) 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

In accordance with Rule 25-9.044, Florida Administrative Code, Peoples Gas System, Inc., 
hereby gives notice that effective January 1, 2023, the assets of Peoples Gas System, a division of 
Tampa Electric Company ("PGS") were transferred into a separate corporation named Peoples 
Gas System, Inc., which is a wholly owned subsidiary of newly formed gas operations holding 
company, TECO Gas Operations, Inc., which is a subsidiary of TECO Energy, Inc. TECO Energy, 
Inc. continues to be a wholly-owned subsidiary of Emera Incorporated. 

Peoples Gas System, Inc. hereby adopts, ratifies, and makes its own all rates, rules, 
classifications and regulations of PGS effective as of January 1, 2023, including, but not limited 
to, all existing tariffs, special contracts, territorial agreements, and the Stipulation and Settlement 
Agreement approved by Order No. 2020-0485-FOF-GU, issued December 10, 2020, in Docket 
Nos. 20200051-GU, 20200166-GU, and 20200178-GU; and the 2020 Storm Agreement, approved 
by Order No. 2020-0103-PAA-GU, issued April 14, 2020, in Docket. No. 20190109-GU. Peoples 
Gas System, Inc. will issue and file in its own name the rate schedules and regulations in the PGS 
tariff as it existed as of December 31, 2022, by a complete reissuance within 30 days of this notice. 

The asset transfer and technical change of control of those assets described in this notice 
will be seamless to customers. It will not involve substantive changes to the PGS tariff. Customer 
bills will still be issued in the name of Peoples Gas. The company's customer service operation 
will remain the same and will use the same physical and mailing addresses, phone numbers, email 
addresses, and remote access pathways. The company's trucks, uniforms, and signs will not change 
due to the transaction. Peoples Gas System, Inc. will continue to provide the same high level of 
award-winning natural gas service to its customers. 
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Peoples Gas System, Inc. requests that the Commission administratively update its records 
to reflect the change of name described in this letter.  The persons designated for PGS to receive 
notices, orders, data requests, and other communications from the Commission, and their contact 
information (email addresses and phone numbers) will remain the same for Peoples Gas System, 
Inc. 

 
Questions about this notice may be directed to the undersigned counsel for Peoples Gas 

System, Inc. 
 
  

      Sincerely, 

 
 
J. Jeffry Wahlen 
 

JJW/ne 
 
cc: Braulio Baez (Executive Director) 

Mark Futrell (Deputy Executive Director/Technical) 
Keith Hetrick (General Counsel) 

 Richard Gentry (Public Counsel) 
 Charles Rehwinkel (Deputy Public Counsel) 
 Jon Moyle (FIPUG) 




